DURBAN RAMBLERS HIKING CLUB

Minutes of the 75th  Annual General Meeting held on

Wednesday 7 February 2007 at 18h30 at the German Club in Westville

Welcome:

Jon  stood in as Chairman. He welcomed all present and thanked members for their attendance.

Present:   30 members as per attendance register. 
Apologies:   Gretel Hartman, Norman Radford, Yvonne Lanham-Parker,Monica Mathewson, Margaret Pershouse, Lee D’Eathe,Colleen Seeth, Jayne Ferguson.
Minutes of 2006 A.G.M.:    Confirmed: Proposed – Pat Boucher; Seconded - Di Hall 

Matters Arising:     Why so few Sunday hikers at the AGM ?

Chairman’s Report: 

Welcome again to the 75th  annual general meeting of the Durban Ramblers Club. More info on the 75th year later. The club exists for our enjoyment. It enables us to experience  KwaZulu Natal and to socialize at the same time. It is for our pleasure. In order to facilitate the club two key items must be present and I want to touch on them both.

Firstly, Hike Leaders. I want to thanks all leaders : Saturday, Sunday, weekends and also now, Wednesday, without them the club would not exist. We put a heavy load on our existing leaders so I want to appeal to everybody to help in this area. This can be done in two ways. You can learn an existing hike. All leaders are flattered if somebody else wants to learn and lead an existing hike. Many of our current hike leaders learnt the hikes from previous leaders who learnt them from older leaders and so on ad infinitum. Another way is to scout out new hikes. People love new hikes as can be seen from the increase in numbers when we have on them. There are a number of new tools available to help in the area. The GPS is always available. Google Earth has superb coverage of the area between Durban and Pietermartizburg. And even better from a resolution point of view is the Tekweni web site which has high resolution photos of the Tekweni area: Tongaat to Toti, Cato Ridge to the sea. For more info talk to me. There is great satisfaction in researching and leading a new hike. If you need help in reccying there are always people who want to assist. 

I also want to thank the committee. Being on the committee is a thankless task tho we try to make it as much fun as possible. Remember nobody is a professional. We make mistakes and sometimes we get things right.  Working our way thru the portfolios:

Saturday: Jean Eliot took over from Philip and, at short notice, has done a great job. She calmly got on with the job without the modern machinery ie a computer. With only a pencil she organized this year’s hikes. This year has been as successful as last year. Two new hikes were added and everybody had a good time. The bulk of our member hike on Saturday so this is a very important post.

Sunday:Too many bloody “rest days” I think this committee member has gone stale and should step down.

Weekends:Sharyn continued with her good work. I even went on one and had a good time. Sharyn’s work commitments have increased so she does not believe she can do justice to the portfolio. So if anybody can take over or at least help her she would be very grateful.

Social:Mike has done excellent job. The fun never stops. Mike encourages suggestions especially for places where we can socialize easily and maybe dance a bit. He also needs help with reccying. If your liver can take the pace.

Publicity was taken over by Jenny when Erica resigned. Thanks Jenny for stepping into the breach. Publicity is a thankless task. Subeditors are a ruthless bunch. You tell them again & again and then they cut you out if the column is too long.

The magazine has once more been done efficiently and well by Jayne. Always on time even tho the damn Sunday hike organizer is always late. Jayne unfortunately is no long able to do the mag so give some thought to a replacement. I think it is appropriate to mention our web site here. www.durbanramblers.co.za. It has our magazine, constitution and contact telephone numbers. Always useful to mention to potential members.

And unpinning everything are Ingrid and Biff. Without them nothing would happen.

Ingrid has to step down as secretary but luckily Biff has only done one year of Treasurer, so she has two to go. I think it is appropriate to mention the Chrismas party here. Biff did it all with a very small amount help. Once more a great party but next year we’ll move to a new venue.

Once more, help is always needed and appreciated.

Jon Stevens      7th February 2007

Financial Report:

We are still sound financially, and we have elected to keep the fees  the same at  R50 for members, R60 for Family and R35 for Country members, for 2007. However, subs will go up for 2008 from R50 to R60, R60 to R75 for family,R45 country single and R50 country family. R65000 has been reinvested. R5000 drawn for 75th  celebration  costs.  The Christmas party was over spent due to unexpected increases. Timing was of importance and venue could not be changed. There will be a new venue next time.  Deposits for weekends need to be paid in full. Organisers have to book & pay for x hikers and hope all places are taken. If not, the club has to cover expenses. Efforts are made to recover all costs.

The data base of names has been imported into Pastel to make payment of subs easier & to keep it updated.  Members are reminded for subs in Dec newsletter. Biff will send out 1 extra statement to those who have not paid in April. After that unpaidup members will be removed from the database. 

Field was thanked for all his help collecting and handing over of Saturday funds.

Sandra & Derek were thanked for their help with the data base.   

Colin mentioned that previously the club had donated to projects in Nature Reserves, and did members want to offer financial assistance again. Members indicated that money should be donated to a specific project rather than just a cash donation. Trevor said Springside will need funding for a spring flower function later in the year. Members agreed they were happy for the club to contribute. An amount will be decided upon.

The report was approved: Proposed  -

                                          Seconded  -   

A vote was taken on increasing the subs in 2008. Members were in agreement. Should there be a surplus of funds, subs could be reduced.

Amendments to the Constitution:         No amendments to vote on.

Election of Office Bearers:

The following office bearers were elected or have stayed on.

	Office
	Elected
	Proposed
	Seconded

	Chairman
	Jon Stevens
	Di Hall
	Lois Harte

	Secretary
	Lisa Raubenheimer
	Biff Maggs
	Ingrid D’eathe

	Treasurer/Data Base
	Biff Maggs
	Jon Stevens 
	Derek Pretorius

	Day Hike Organiser
	John van Zyl
	Jon Stevens
	Di Hall

	SaturdayHikeOrganiser
	Jean Elliott
	Jon Stevens
	Pat Boucher

	Trails/Berg Organiser
	Dennis & Kim
	Trevor Thompson
	Pat Boucher

	Socials Organiser
	Mike Serrurier
	Colin Turner
	Biff Maggs

	Magazine Editor
	Jenny Hewitt
	Jon Stevens 
	Jean Elliott

	Publicity Organiser
	Ann Thompson
	Colin Turner
	Biff Maggs

	Ordinary Member
	Ingrid D’Eathe
	Biff Maggs
	Colin Turner


In Memorium:  The meeting remembered:-  Mick Mc Connell, Reg Blow, Stan Christian, Clive Siepman

Honorary Life Membership:   No one this year.

Club Trophy:  Presented to Biff for her tireless all round contribution to the club.

Appointment of Honorary Auditor:  Colin Turner was appointed auditor for 2007/2008

General: 

1. 75th Anniversary Plans.

Springside Reserve is booked 19th May 2007.  Members will arrive from 11am. There will be short or        longer walks. Fires will be provided. Braai packs will be available for members, max 2 per family membership, and committee to organise salads and bread rolls. Bring your own Chairs, drinks, extra food for bigger families and plates, glasses & cutlery. Marge will display photos and share experiences.She has booked a weekend at Glengarry in May which is filling up fast. Committee will finalise details at meeting in March Philip will present a slide show at Westville North Library if committee will organise everything.

2. Discussion on reason for fewer members. Lack of interest, other clubs, not paying subs, too old? Jon will investigate reasons for drop in numbers.

3. Philip reminded us that he organised the hikes for the 2nd quarter of 2006. For which he was thanked. It was then discussed that the leader of a hike must get a message to the starting place of a hike if it is cancelled,  changed etc. Field offered to pass a message on to Saturday hikers. 

4. Biff will only be doing Treasurer work this year. Other members to help with functions. 

5. Field requested the medicine kit be updated. Kim has offered to do it. 

6. Thanks to Jayne for doing Newsletter for many years. Much appreciated.

7. Jon will follow up on a request for a hike for some children and adults. Trevor has done this type of thing in Springside before and will assist again. 

8. Colin Turner thanked  the committee for all their hard work in keeping the club going. 

The meeting closed at 20h00, followed by a good menu from the club. Most folk stayed to eat, drink & socialise.  

The next committee meeting will be at Biff  4 Morning View,     6pm    1st March. This will be a magazine planning meet.
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